July 1954 Journal

Cites Prominent Citizen of Victoria, B.C. 
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – The editor certainly “did us proud” in the March issue. Many favorable comments have been heard on both the article and the photographs that spotlighted Victoria. Our Navy yard members are clamoring for copies of the pictures, taken by a naval photographer as security regulations prevented the Journal’s photographer from operating “inside the fence.” During the rush to provide adequate copy, we omitted telling the editor that we have one of the world’s really great men living among us; with all the modesty and unobtrusiveness that characterizes the truly great. Of Canadian birth, Dr. Brock Chisholm is a citizen that we are both proud and anxious to share with the rest of the world. His ability and knowledge are of the type that breaks down international barriers, and promotes better understanding among nations. 


As an officer in the First World War, he received the Military Cross and bar, later becoming Director General of Army Medical Services for Canada. For some years he was Deputy Minister of Health for Canada, being decorated for his work in the cause of national health. Later he became director of the United Nations World Health Organization, from which position he recently retired coming to live in Victoria.


The other night, among an attentive audience of some 400 people, I watched this quiet, unassuming scientist pick up facts from the four corners of the earth and lay them out in front of us in the form of a word picture. It could be called the shape of things to come. Not merely impressive, it was frightening. Comparing his calm and reasoned approach to that of well known Government spokesman, it seemed to me that here is a man that the trade unions should cooperate with to the fullest extent in promoting that world wide movement to establish freedom from want, and freedom from fear. With the resources at our command, I believe that the trade union movement of North America should urge Dr. Brock Chisholm to embark upon a campaign of public information, not of the whirlwind election campaign type, but rather the thoughtful approach that having acknowledged the existence of a tremendous problem, seeks a satisfactory solution on a scientific basis. 


Our own I.B.E.W. could very well make a beginning by inviting Dr. Chisholm to address our forthcoming convention in Chicago. Not only would our delegates hear from a man who more than once has rocked the whole English speaking part of the world with his outspoken statements, we would be doing the world a service by giving him an opportunity to deliver his message. I hope that the International Organization will grasp this possibility of enhancing the value of our convention rather than invite speakers who have a police escort waiting for them outside the Convention Hall. 

F.J. Bevis     
